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President’s Message 

Hey all you fellow chippers. Seems like it has been a busy time for us.  The 

Center 50+ Night Out, the Marion County Fair, and the State Fair were all 
recent events that gave us an opportunity to showcase our artwork and 

share our love of the craft with others. I want to give a hearty “THANKS” 

to all of you who participated in the effort to “preserve the art of 

woodcarving and encourage and stimulate new carvers” Special thanks 

also to those of you who entered pieces for judging in both Fairs. 

Hopefully,  next year we can clarify categories, and streamline the entry 
process so even more of you will feel comfortable entering your artwork.  

Of course we were also able to sandwich in some culinary opportunities like 

the wonderful Annual Club Potluck Picnic in Bush Pasture Park,  held in lieu 

of our August monthly meeting. 

Looking forward, we have the Rendezvous, our September Club meeting, 

our ornament sale (start getting those ornaments turned in), and before 

you know it we well be planning for the Keizer Art Association Gallery 
Display. 

Our Club is dynamic, involved, and growing, and I’m proud to be a part of 

it! 

Don 

September 24 Club Meeting | 7:00PM | Center 50+ 

Treats: Joe Perez, Barbara Millkan, Bob Fisher 

Program: Terry Moss will be giving us a presentation about his recent trip, 

specifically about woodcarving in Germany. It will be a good one. 

At the October meeting we will have THE CHIPPER (maybe annual) or 

(maybe never again) CARVING ROLLERBALL DERBY. The rules will go sorta 

like this: At the September Club meeting, or anytime thereafter, 

contestants will be given a couple basswood cubes. You will have until the 
October meeting to carve a sphere (ball) using only a knife (honor system 
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Meet Laurie Ladd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oregon State Fair 

 

 

 

here) No sanding allowed. Select your best ball to enter the. The balls will 

be rolled down a tubular ramp onto the floor, allowing them to roll toward 

a target.  Prizes will be awarded in two separate categories: accuracy & 

distance. 

There won’t be any actual carving at the September meeting, so you won’t 

need to bring your knife, but bring it to the October meeting, for last 

minute “fine tuning” of your entry. 

Future Programs: Suggestions and/or volunteers for programs are 

needed. Contact Terry Moss. 

Meet Laurie Ladd 

About eight years ago, Laurie needed 

something to keep her hands active and busy. 

Her sister, Patty Ashford, encouraged her to 

try carving, to, "get out of the house". The 

venue "fit the bill". She enjoys being around 

other carvers and participating in related 
events. 

Laurie has been carving a variety of 6"-10" 

Santa figures, caricature cowboys, and some 

animals. She has displayed her projects at the 

annual Capitol Woodcarvers show, and the Coastal Carvers show in Lincoln 

City. Some of her carvings have won ribbons. 

Laurie is retired from 34 years with the Federal Government in the Social 

Security Administration. 

Besides her carving projects, Laurie excels at weaving baskets with cedar 

bark or pine needles. Beadwork, making jewelry and oil painting are other 

skills in her repertoire of artistic endeavors.  

Laurie has served on the board of Capiltol Woodcarvers as Secretary.  

She has two adult sons.  

 

State Fair 2019  

Our Capitol Woodcarvers again had the opportunity to demonstrate their 

projects and represent our club at the State Fair this year. We were there 

the first two days of the State Fair which presented us with the opportunity 
to visit with a lot of people coming through the Columbia Hall looking at 

displays and exhibits. The following people sat in our booth for at least 4 

hours with many of them staying more than that. Please acknowledge and 

thank these people for their dedication to our club to take time out of their 

busy schedule to support our club: 
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Carving Sessions 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evertt Koontz, Don and Barb Fromherz, Cheryl Greenlee, Lou and Debi 

Wakefield, Kaler Howard, Mary Davis, Denis and Donna Miller, Reed and 

Judy Barker, John and Donna Cereghino, Bob Lanning, Everett Carter, 

Becky Evanoff, Laurie Ladd, Ray Weekly, Bob Fisher, and Dick Shelton who 
is a member, but lives in California. 

Congratulations to those members who entered projects for judging and 

winning ribbons for their efforts. Those winners are shown on our webpage 

under “Latest News”. If you haven’t seen the pictures of their work please 

take the time to look. You will be proud of our member’s work that was 

entered. 

Thank you to all those volunteers for making our time at the State Fair a 

memorial event! 

 

 

State Fair - Best of Category, Ray Weekly 

 

Article submitted by: Jack Dalton, State Fair Coordinator 

Carving Sessions (Center 50+) 

Mondays 6:30PM – 8:45PM, $5, Instructor Denis Miller 
Wednesdays 9:00AM – 12:00PM, $7, Instructor Jim Harris 

Fridays 1:00PM – 4:00PM, NC, No Instructor 

Last Saturday of the month 9:00AM – 2:00PM, $3, No Instructor 

Carving Sessions (Silverton Art Association)  

Wednesdays 1:00PM – 4:00PM, $2, No Instructor 
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Events 

(Dates and locations 

are believed to be 

correct at time of 
publishing and were 

obtained from the 

source where possible. 

Please confirm dates, 
times, and venues 

before making plans 

and advise us of 

inaccuracies and 

needed changes.) 

Columbia Flyway Wildlife Show 

Feather & Quill Carvers in partnership with the City of 

Vancouver’s Water Resource Education Center: 32nd 
Annual Columbia Flyway Wildlife Show & Northwest 

Championship Competition on September 14 and 15, 

2019.  

 

"Bored" Dinner, Breakfast Schedule  

Please join us. Spouses, family, and friends are always welcome. Dinners 
are scheduled for 6:00PM and breakfasts are at 8:00AM unless otherwise 

noted. 

Dinner:  

September 19 – Los Dos Amigos, Lancaster Drive 

Breakfast:  

September 28 – Elmer’s, Market Street 

Weekly Lunches (12:00PM after Wednesday class) 

1st Wednesday: The Roadhouse, Lancaster Drive, Salem 

2nd Wednesday: Walery’s Pizza, West Salem 

3rd Wednesday: Elmer’s, Market Street 
4th Wednesday: Mommy and Maddi’s, River Road 

5th Wednesday: Olive Garden 

We always have a good time at these gatherings and it is nice to socialize with 

each other outside the craft room or other carving venue. All carvers, those 

interested in carving, and friends of carvers are welcome. Please join us. 

You are always welcome at these informal gatherings. We have a good time 

socializing outside the carving venue. 

Upcoming Events 

---Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous 

The 2019 Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous is scheduled for September 12 

thru September 15 at Canyon View Camp in Silverton. 

More info at capitolwoodcarvers.org/2019orrendezvous.php 

---NWCA Artistry in Wood Show October 12 - 13 

Waller Road Grange, Tacoma, WA 98404    

Bob Harkness (c.l.harkness@q.com): Ron Dyer (dyer.ronald@comcast.net) 

mailto:c.l.harkness@q.com
mailto:dyer.ronald@comcast.net
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Oregon Rendezvous  

Reserve Your Classes September 12 - 15, 2019 

Registration forms and more information are available at 

capitolwoodcarvers.org, or download the registration and class list here: 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2019/2019flyer.pdf 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2019/2019classlist.pdf 

 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2019/2019flyer.pdf
https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2019/2019classlist.pdf
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Club Supporters 

(Please check out 

our supporters. 
They really help in 

making our annual 

show a great 

success.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Ornaments 

It is time! The year has gone by quickly. The OSU 4H Extension Program 

will be having their annual Holiday Fair at the Fairgrounds in Rickreall 
November 1 and 2, 2019. Capitol Woodcarvers members have always been 

very generous and carved many ornaments for the sale. This is the Club’s 

only fundraiser and everyone’s support is very much appreciated.  

Bob Curtis will be accepting ornament donations between now and 

October’s Club meeting.  

We also use this opportunity to donate ornaments to the Center 50+ as a 
fund raiser for the Center. Center 50+ is very supportive of our Club and 

our events/activities, so it is our pleasure to donate ornaments to them. 

 

Club Supporters 

 

 


